

Rolling Hills Snowmobile & ATV Club
Board Meeting June 14th 2025
Tony's 5:30

Present: Heim, Ringlien, King, Brunner, Peterson, Scott, Dienstl, Slaminski, Welter, Wickbolt, Hanson

Absent: Welter. Slaminski, McDowall

Guest: Terry Severson, Phil Soltis

Minutes: Board minutes of June 9th, 2025 (Approved: Brunner/Dienstl)

Motion was Approved.

Treasurers Report– Approval of Vouchers, 3801-3819

Motion was approved Hein/Brunner

Trail Report

- Washouts on several of the trails are being taken care of.
 - Bridge Railing by Sarona is leaning but attached. Pine Grove Road/Sarona
 - Kudos to Dave Berg. Excellent grading jobs!
 - Identify intersections to repair holes. Need gravel laid.
 - Discussion regarding running a trail in the field along B between Perlicks and Rummels. TBD
 - Discussion on Washburn Co(Mike Peterson) closing the UTV/ATV Singlecamp Rd Trails. Terry Severson going to the Washburn Co/Shell Lake City council board meeting to voice our concerns for the club.
- It was felt that there were members on these boards that did not know the importance of what they were voting on.

Equipment Report /Brunner

- NH is still having issues with the hydraulics for the 3 point hitch. Discussion to send back to Baribeau because it was not fixed.
- Kobota is still having possible light issues.
- Roof on the Kubota is leaking from the tree hit this winter.

Fundraising/Advertising

- Poker Run is cancelled due to route stops not sponsoring.
- Landowners/Membership picnic-Moved to September 21, Spooner Pavilion. Postcards will be mailed to landowners. Will need help.
- Luthern Brotherhood donated \$200 towards expenses.

Trail map/Kiosk/business sign program(Mark Scott)

- Program is looking good and will be wrapping up soon.
- Business Signs are close to achieving our goals.
- Suggested that old 63 be designated a UTV Route on the map

-Will need 2 weeks to print.

Membership

-23 new renewals/6 new memberships

-No new report

New Well for the Club

-Jim H is pursuing Beecroft to quote well and Kissick to soil test

-Discussion on adding a bathroom to the club house.

New Business

-To make room in the shed, move the tires to outside or build a lean-to.

-Mike Peterson met with Randy and wants 1-2 people to represent the club because too many calls were being made by multiple people. Mike Suggested Ed to the rep.

-Phil Soltis feels there should be an alliance to meet with Forestry

Adjournment: (Hein/Wickbolt) 6:59

Motion was approved